## Golden Jubilee School, Jalna.

## Minutes of the Executive PTA selection procedure

Date: 03<sup>rd</sup> October 2022 Venue: Preprimary AVC Room Time: 3:00pm

The attendance was noted and absentees recorded.

Attendance: Mrs. Ranju Bagdiya, Mrs. Priya Shah, Mrs. Kavita Patil, Mr. Pralhad Wagh, Mrs. Shraddha Holani, Mrs. Asha Bhosale, Mrs. Deepali Tokekar, Mrs. Yogita Bharkad and Mrs. Sapna Kalushe

Mrs. Rupali Mahindrakar, Mrs. Reena Bhakkad, Mrs. Kalpana Jadhav, Mrs. Kajal Seth, Mrs. Manjusha Mahindrakar, Mrs. Lubna Sidhhiqui, Mrs. Sakina Shaikh, Mr. Vishal Ingle, Mr. Nitin Khajekar, Ms. Shraddha Devidan, Mr. Vaibhav Nikalje, Ms. Rajkumari Bansode, Ms. Archana Jakkalwar, Ms. Rakhee Kapoor, Ms. Manjusha Salegaonkar,

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved by all. The Principal informed that the Trust and SMC had approved a 15% hike in the fees from the academic year i.e 2023-2024, as there had been no hike in the fees since the last 4 years. The same was accepted and approved by all present.

The Principal further informed that if some parent has some genuine problem regarding payment of fee they could communicate with school office and could pay the fees monthly

In other matters, the LKG class representative requested that the school should send reminders before every quarter regarding fee. On this ma'am responded that the school has already started sending the reminders through hard copy as well as on what up messages.

The class 10 parent representative requested reducing the school timings of class 10<sup>th</sup>. Principal said that decision would be taken in December looking at the need of the hour.

The Class 2<sup>nd</sup> and Class 4<sup>th</sup> class representative raised the issue regarding the besan chilla, the same was accepted and the besan chilla would be removed from the menu in the coming months, At the recommendations of the PTA member a decision was taken that a schedule would be made where a group of 3 parents would be given the chance to visit the dining hall every day. The school agreed to schedule the same.

Class 5<sup>th</sup> representative requested to shift class 5A computer and library periods that were on Saturdays which the students were missing out as some Saturdays were off days. The Principal said that the same would be looked into.

Principal requested parents that they should spend quality time with their children which would help the child to enchance his/her thought processes

Class 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> representatives requested that assignment should be given to children at home. Principal responded that no homework policy is being followed, but at the same time to help children keep engaged they should be encouraged to read story book. For languages 5 vocabulary words would be given, in all the languages every week, which should be revised throughout the week.

Class 1 parent representative requested that the PTM roll numbers scheduled should be rotated to which the Principal agreed.

. Since there was no matter the meeting was called to an end with the Principal thanking every one and wishing them the very best.

Secretary, PTA Executive Committee

Date: 03/10/2022